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 Vice Chair Mark Huibregtse, speaking as a member of the Subcommittee, expressed his 

appreciation for the process and commended Mr. West for an open, transparent process. Other 

members of the Subcommittee also praised Mr. West’s ability to translate complex information; 

they cautioned, however, that it will be important to make such translations again for the larger 

community.  

 

 Other comments and questions included the following:   

 

 The College will have an ethical obligation to educate new employees about the College’s 

retirement planning offerings and to encourage all employees to think long-term about 

financial planning.  

 

 The fact that the current recommendation treats all current employees substantially the same 

(i.e., eliminates the “middle group” between the previously identified bookends), is an 

important value.  

 

 President Glotzbach noted that this was another excellent example of collaborative work on an 

important issue that might have been divisive.  

 

 Following this discussion, IPPC voted unanimously to endorse the recommendation of the 

Budget and Finance Subcommittee. Mr. West expressed appreciation to members of his staff who 

did excellent work on this matter: Kathy Carter, Kelly Patton-Ostrander, Barbara Beck, Mike Hall, 
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 It was suggested that at least one member of the faculty should be a representative from 

CEPP. 

 

 It was noted that SGA has a civic engagement fund, and it might be beneficial if the SGA 

and the proposed Task Force could co-sponsor certain events.  

 

 It was noted that the proposed Task Force is modeled on the current Intercultural and Global 

Understanding Task Force, and a member asked whether there were any cautionary lessons to be 

taken from that Task Force. Suggestions included maintaining the discipline to move from broad 

philosophical questions to actual initiative, attempting to identify at the beginning specific baseline 

information in order to assess progress resulting from the group’s work, and communicating more 

frequently and effectively with the community at large regarding the Task Force’s work.  

 

 IPPC will take up the proposed Task Force at its next meeting on May 2
nd

. 

  

 

6. Report on IGUTF Successor Group 

 

      President Glotzbach reported that at its meeting this morning, the IGUTF approved the addition 

of an at-large appointment by the Dean of Student Affairs. He further noted that the representative 

from the Office of Opportunity Programs will be the “Director or his/her designee.”   IPPC 

reaffirmed its endorsement of this proposal as approved at the previous meeting.  

 

 

7.  ,33&�9LFH�&KDLU�¶��-µ�� 

 

 Professor Huibregtse reported that Roy Rotheim has been elected to succeed him on IPPC. 

There is no nomination as yet to indicate which faculty member will be nominated to serve as Vice 
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Finance Subcommittee. Mr. Brestoff agreed to return to SGA with this matter and to forward a 

proposal.  

 

 Incorporation of SGA Table Knocking: Mr. Brestoff noted that during this meeting, IPPC had 

embraced the SGA’s enthusiasm for table knocking as a means of demonstrating approval. This 

observation was met with enthusiastic table knocking.  

 

 

Minutes prepared by Barbara Krause, Secretary.  Please notify of any changes.  

 


